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Autumn on the Reserve 

 

A very long, cold winter followed by one of the hottest summers on record has resulted in a bumper harvest of fruit and berries 
in the hedgerows this autumn. Crab apples, rowan, holly and blackberries have all done exceptionally well. It is not just birds 
that will feed on the fruit. Foxes and Roedeer have been reported feeding on blackberries and butterflies become almost intoxi-
cated feeding on the over ripe blackberries and rowan berries. Foxes have been particularly active during the day over recent 
weeks. Jay activity also increases considerably at this time of year as birds arrive on their acorn forays. 
 
But it is the winter visitors that probably benefit most from the fruit in the hedgerows. Winter thrushes start to arrive in late   
September with Redwings usually the first. Unfortunately, many of the early arrivals fly over without stopping, particularly if the 
weather is good. This was the case on 7th October when a total of 410 Redwings were counted flying over in a westerly     
direction. Among other birds passing over without stopping this autumn were eight calling Crossbills on 29th September and 
nine on 17th October. A new bird for the Reserve this year�² �Z�K�D�W�� �D�� �S�L�W�\�� �W�K�H�\�� �G�L�G�Q�¶�W�� �G�U�R�S�� �L�Q���� �)�L�H�O�G�I�D�U�H�V�� �V�W�D�U�W�H�G�� �W�R�� �D�U�U�L�Y�H�� �L�Q����������
October  and many of the Blackbirds we see on the Reserve in the winter will also probably be winter visitors from Northern 
Europe. 
 
The last of the summer visitors had gone by early October, a Swallow over the farmland on 7th being the last, but one or two 
Blackcaps and perhaps a handful of Chiffchaffs are now overwintering in the Coppice most years and a bit of patient watching 
on the Willow Path may pay dividends. Perhaps a Firecrest may turn up among the Goldcrests again as it did last year. 
 
�7�K�H���K�R�W���� �G�U�\�� �V�X�P�P�H�U���D�O�V�R�� �K�D�G���D�� �G�R�Z�Q�V�L�G�H���� �7�K�H�� �V�H�H�G���F�U�R�S�� �R�Q���7�L�P�¶�V�� �)�L�H�O�G���L�V�� �D���P�D�J�Q�H�W���I�R�U���/�L�Q�Q�H�W�V���L�Q���W�K�H�� �D�X�W�X�P�Q���D�Q�G���Z�L�Q�W�H�U��
months but seed sowing had to be delayed until 6th June this year due to ground conditions. But then an almost total lack of 
rain in June and July resulted in poor germination. The field was re-sown on 16th July but crops like Fodder Radish are weeks 
behind as a result and were still in flower in mid-October when they should have been setting their seed. However, the Quinoa 
has done particularly well this year and will provide an abundance of seed soon. The Linnets will just have to wait a bit longer 
this year. 
 
With the exception of Gadwall, duck numbers have been low this autumn. The first Wigeon started to arrive from late          
September but these early birds soon moved on and we may need a cold snap before numbers increase significantly. 


